Friends of Murray Road Recreation Ground 

Notes of meeting held on 11th December 2008 – 7pm

At Murrayside Community Centre

Written up by DM 3rd January 2009

Present: Sam Teague, IBC. Nigel Campbell, IBC. Debbie Owen, IBC. Councillor Liz Harsant. Paul Russell. Dean Middleton. Patrick Kenlock. Sarah Jarrold. Glen Thimblethorpe.

Apologies: Eddie Peters, IBC. Councillor Susan Maguire. Councillor Bill Knowles. Councillor Bill Quinton. Rod Harris. Councillor John Cook. Councillor Judy Terry. Councillor Tanya De Hoedt. 

Agenda

1. Welcome

2. Minutes of last meeting

3. Updates

4. Priorities

5. AOB and date of next meeting

1. Welcome
Patrick Kenlock (Chair) welcomed everyone and introductions were made. 

Minutes of the held 6th November 2008 meeting for Friends of Murray Road Recreation Ground was handed out. 

2. Minutes of last meeting 

Minutes were corrected and apologies given.

3. Updates:
· The Chair is arranging a meeting with some people who know some history on Air Raid Shelters 

· Some excavation/investigation works of the tennis courts have taken place. 

· Sam Teague (IBC) had a primary meeting with an engineer a report on the options and cost of any future works will be reported back to the group at the next meeting to be held 15th January 2009, but a partially filled hole was found and the engineers are supporting the idea of the air raid shelter.   ST will also advise where the funding may be available from the IBC but the group will need to at external funding also.

Residents worried about how long the initial investigations works took to be carried out due to a JCB being on site for a minimal amount of time.  Dean Middleton (Secretary) explained that the works carried out to date where purely to investigate the issue in one area and this was normal i.e. a test hole to assess the issues involved.  DM explained a little about how the works could be issued to contractors in a legal manner within IBC.

· The school are interested in a 3 way fund-raising along with IBC & FG.  This will allow children under 15 of school age who are likely to use the park to be able to have a say on the future of the area.  Consent from the children’s parent will be required due to their age.  ST to take this forward.

· A group called “Sub-Britannia” Investigate air raid shelters and have carried out some investigation at Clifford Road.  It was agreed that a decision needs to be made on the future of the tennis courts very soon due to the time that is elapsing. 

4. Priorities:
· The Chair (PK) request that items are in place to enable the group to move forward and requested that each member gives their three (3) top priorities not including the tennis courts.

· If the Group are to access external funding then the case will require support.  i.e. a report, photos and/or an artist impression of what we would like to achieve. ST to advise on help with funding and would be willing to sketch an artist impression of the park.  The Chair (PK) would take photos where required.

· A survey took place in 2007 with local residences, even though the survey results may not have changed it was felt the survey results where coming to the end of its useful life.  It was suggested that funding could be accessed from the data on the original survey results.  If this does not work then carry out a new survey with the three (3) top items.  Consultation will be required with the school, young people and people who use the park (dog walkers, joggers, football players, etc.)

· Possible “Vision for the Park”

· Basin in WC’s or outside tap/wash hand basin.

· WC block requires an overhaul.

· The green hut/changing room requires a refurbishment.

· Consult with the footballers. 

· Possibly move the green hut to the WC area. 

· A “Kick Wall” for the children in the area to use and to avoid kicking a ball at the fence.

· A wildlife/nature area (Lime trees attract bees).

·  A long grass area to try and avoid children kicking the ball against the fence.

· It was agreed that the group need to think about any proposed changes within the park and the future impact this could have.

· Fence off children’s play area for dog owners.

· Covered shelter for older children.

·  Move WC block.

· Better water facilities within the park.

· Gate access in the middle of the park.

· It was agreed that the group could have an informal meeting to move things forward.

· Start to approach people with the vision 

· Type of approach 

· Web page to include whole vision for the park, history of the park and area, what we want.

· Decide on funding

· Inform the funder why we require the money i.e. start middle and the end, including an introduction.  ST may be able to provide a template for the group and include the 10 things funders look for.

· Look for the quick wins for funding 

· Approach both public and private sponsors

· A meeting to take place before the 15th January 2009 for a brain storming session. The Chair (PK) to e-mail people for a informal meeting/get together 

5. AOB and date of next meeting

· Next meeting: 

· January 15th, 7pm Murrayside Community Centre, Nacton Road

· Brain storming session between now and 15th January 2009 

